
Dates to remember: 
 
DANWA General Meeting— Cal-
vary Christian Church in the annex 
just north of the church, 3900 
Epperly Dr. at 7:00 pm, second 
Monday of the month. 
 
The Patrol Meeting will follow the 
General Membership meeting at the 
Calvary Christian Church annex.  
 
CERT General Training Meeting, at 
7:00 pm, Del City Community Cen-
ter, second Tuesday of the month. 

Greetings Friends & Neighbors, 

 

 Congratulations to Police Chief Steve Robinson and Fire Chief Brandon Pursell 

for their recent promotions.  It’s always good to see individuals rise to the top within their 

own departments. 

 

 We had a great turnout at our September 10th  DANWA meeting at the new fire 

house.  Chief Pursell gave a talk about the facility followed by a Q&A session.  After the 

meeting, Chief Pursell led us on a tour of the fire house which included more Q&A.  It is 

truly a grand facility.  You really want to make it a point to attend the official Grand Open-

ing which will be October 5th at 1 pm. 

 

 Chief Robinson will make an introductory appearance at our October 8th DANWA 

general meeting.  If you haven’t yet met him, here’s your opportunity. 

 

 As I’m composing this page, hurricane Florence is battering our east coast.  

While she did weaken just before making landfall, the amount of rain and flooding was 

still horrendous.  By the time you read this, recovery efforts will be well underway and 

preparations for the next storm will also be underway.  I trust that you are wary of the 

unsolicited requests for financial assistance to victims.  I understand that pictures and 

stories of hungry and unsheltered children, elderly and pets will really pull at our heart-

strings, but be wary.  Don’t give over the phone unless you originally initiated the call.  I 

suggest that you make your donations to local organizations that you are familiar with.  

Scammers know that we are a compassionate and generous society and will use every 

trick or scam they can think of to grab up your money.  Don‘t let them make you a victim. 

 

 If you donate your time  or energy in support of DANWA and plan on attending 

the Appreciation Dinner on October 18th, don’t forget to RSVP Pat Satterwhite at 405-

412-7925, ASAP. 

 

 Let’s fill our meeting room on October 8th.  See you then.  May God bless keep 

you and yours. 

      

Ron McCall, DANWA President, 677-7923 danwapres@cox.net  

————————————————————————————————- 

Days to fly the flag. 

October 8—Columbus Day (observed)  

October 27—Navy Day 

November 11—Veteran’s Day observed November 12th 

November 22 Thanksgiving 

From the DANWA President: 
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DANWA Officers, email, and website 

info. 

President -  Ron McCall 677-7923 

Email: danwapres@cox.net 

Vice President - James Gordon 343-6020 

Email: jasgordon@cox.net 

Secretary - Pat Satterwhite 412-7925 

Email: psatterwhite@cox.net 

Treasurer - Yvonne Hirsch 670-3971 

Asst. Treasurer - Karla Trude 640-9315 

Patrol Capt - David Ellison 672-7904 

Email: davidce52@att.net 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Newsletter Editor - Joe Satterwhite  

850-2177 Email: danwanews@cox.net 

District Captains:  These are the people 
responsible for getting your newsletters 
to the block captains for delivery. 

District 1: Steve Gold—670-2878 

District 2: Ron McCall—677-7923 

District 3: Jim Highfill—677-5044 

District 4: David Ellison—672-7904 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

  DANWA Website  
  www.danwa.org  

—————————— 
Del City Code Enforcement  

670-7379 
codecomplaints@cityofdelcity.com 
_______________________________ 

 

Del City Animal Control Officer 
Steve Ackerman 

977-6319 
DCPD—677-2443 
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Come on People!   
We need YOUR HELP!!! 

 

Need block captains for: 
  

Angela Dr. (Angela Circle to Oakbrook) 
Contact David Ellison 672-7904 

 
Just a little bit of volunteering won’t hurt much.  
Some blocks only have 20 homes to deliver to, 

most are less than 25 homes.  If you can help with 
any of these please contact any of the District Cap-
tains above.  It’s really not  hard to volunteer one 

day out of the month and it proves to be good exer-
cise by delivering the newsletter door to door for 
your particular block or blocks.  You might even 

meet your neighbors.  
 

You don’t have to be a member to volunteer to  
deliver the newsletters. 

DANWA Area Crime Statistics for 
August 2018 plus City wide stats 

 
Prowler =  0  (2)  [1]  {2} 

 

Vandalism =  2  (2)  [2]  {24} 

36xx Vickie Dr.   08/04/2018 09:30 
48xx Kristie Dr. (Apartment) 08/27/2018 12:52 
 

Larceny =  6  (7)  [4]  {35} 

44xx Sunnylane Rd. Business) 08/02/2018 07:13 
45xx SE 29

th
 St. (Business) 08/06/2018 18:49 

47xx Del Porte   08/06/2018 20:32 
46xx SE 38

th
 St.   08/14/2018 16:01 

44xx Sooner Rd. (Apartment) 08/14/2018 18:00 
48xx SE 44

th
 St. (Business) 08/31/2018 04:50 

 
Residential Burglary =  0  (0)  [0]  {9}  
 
Robbery/Extortion =  1  (0)  [1]  {2} 
43xx SE 44

th
 St. (Business) 08/03/2018 09:11 

 
Stolen Vehicle = 1  (5)  [2]  {7} 
40xx Epperly Dr. (School) 08/14/2018 08:22 
 
Auto Burglary =  4  (5)  [1]  {12} 
44xx Sooner Rd. (Business) 08/01/2018 18:34 
48xx Newport Dr.  08/07/2018 14:49 
42xx Sunnylane Rd. (Business)  08/09/2018 15:25 
44xx Wofford Ave.  08/12/2018 15:14 
 
Burglary of Business =  0  (0)  [0]  {2} 

 

X = Current month count 
( ) = Prior month count 
[ ] = Same month last year 
{ } = Del City wide count for same period 

 

October 2018 General  
 

Membership meeting highlights 
The meeting began with 34 people present at 
fire station #1. 
Previous Minutes were provided 
Treasurer report was provided 
Crime Stats were presented. 
Agenda items discussed. 
Chief provided talk and tour of new fire station 
Door prize was drawn. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:45 

 L   I   F   E    H   A   C   K   S    L   I   F   E    H   A   C   K   S 

Do not use chemicals to kill ants.  Instead, get a spray bottle, fill it  with water and salt (25%) shake well, spray … 
boom dead!! 
 
9 foods that get rid of an upset stomach: Bananas, Ginger, Plain yogurt, Papaya, Apple Sauce, Oatmeal, White Rice, 
chamomile tea, chicken broth. 
 
Running your Bacon under cold water before cooking will reduce shrinking by up to 50%! 
 
Remove a splinter easily by applying a paste of baking soda and water, then waiting several minutes for the splinter to 
pop out of the skin. 
 
Putting a small amount of 7up in a flower vase will preserve them for much longer. 



O C T O B E R  2 0 1 8  P A G E  3  

 
Accounting and Tax Service, Inc. 

Home Town, Year Round  

Service 

40 years in Del City 
4700 E Reno, Del City, Ok  73117 

677-6026 

677-7023 (fax) 

James H. Nolen, EA, ABA, ATP, ATA 

Jimmie Nolen 

jimmie@nolens.biz 

www.nolens.biz 

Note: Advertisements within this newsletter are paid  
advertisements and are considered a public service. 

Lakeshore Storage  
677-0795  

 
1 block East of Sunnylane 

4321 S.E. 33 rd St.  
Del City, Okla. 73115 

 
Climate Control Available 

Office Hours 9am—1 pm Mon—Fri 
Office space available 

Large offices within, wall to wall carpet 

10/19 

Malone’s Property Management Inc. 
4301 S.E. 41st St. 

Del City, OK 73115 
405-670-1411 Office 

405-670-1454 fax 
malonespropmgt@hotmail.com 

 
Whatever your home needs are,  

Malone’s can handle them. 
We can Manage your property—Give us your 

headache 
We can rent you a property 
We can sell your home or 

We can find your forever home 
Whatever your needs, we can help 

 
Office hours: 

M-F 8:30 am—5:00 pm 
9/19 

12/18 

Next Del City curb side pickup is the 
week of October 29th 
—————————————————— 
 
We are feeding the DCHS football team 
on game days again this year. Sun-
nylane Southern Baptist Church is again 
accepting donations to help pay for the 
food, the donations go strictly to pay for 
the food and nothing else. If you would 
like to contribute to this worthy cause,  
Contact Joe Satterwhite 405-850-2177  
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Thought this was interesting.  I haven't confirmed the calculations. 

THIS  makes  you  wonder… 
 
Ever since the advent of electric cars, the REAL cost per mile of those things has never been discussed.  All 
you ever heard was the mpg in terms of gasoline, with nary a mention of the cost of electricity to run it.  This 
is the first article I’ve ever seen and tells the story pretty much as I expected it to. 
 
Electricity has to be one of the least efficient ways to power things yet they’re being shoved down our 
throats…  Glad somebody finally put engineering and math to paper. 
 
         At a neighborhood BBQ: 
  I was talking to a neighbor, a BC Hydro executive.  I asked him how that renewable thing was doing.  He 
laughed, then got serious.  If you really intend to adopt electric vehicles, he pointed out, you had to face cer-
tain realities.  For example, a home charging system for a Tesla requires 75 amp service.  The average house 
is equipped with 100 amp service.  On our small street (approximately 25 homes), the electrical infrastructure 
would be unable to carry more than 3 houses with a single Tesla, each.  For even half the homes to have elec-
tric vehicles, the system would be wildly over-loaded. 
 
         This is the elephant in the room with electric vehicles...  Our residential infrastructure cannot bear the 
load.  So as our genius elected officials promote this nonsense, not only are we being urged to buy these 
things and replace our reliable, cheap generating systems with expensive, new windmills and solar cells, but 
we will also have to renovate our entire delivery system!  This latter "investment" will not be revealed until 
we're so far down this dead end road that it will be presented with an 'OOPS!' and a shrug. 
 
         If you want to argue with a green person over cars that are eco-friendly, just read the following.  Note: If 
you ARE a green person, read it anyway.  It’s enlightening. 
 
         Eric test drove the Chevy Volt at the invitation of General Motors … and he writes, "For four days in a 
row, the fully charged battery lasted only 25 miles before the Volt switched to the reserve gasoline en-
gine.”  Eric calculated the car got 30 mpg including the 25 miles it ran on the battery.  So, the range including 
the 9-gallon gas tank and the 16 kwh battery is approximately 270 miles. 
 
         It will take you 4-1/2 hours to drive 270 miles at 60 mph.  Then add 10 hours to charge the battery and 
you have a total trip time of 14.5 hours.  In a typical road trip your average speed (including charging time) 
would be 20 mph. 
 
         According to General Motors, the Volt battery holds 16 kwh of electricity.  It takes a full 10 hours to 
charge a drained battery.  The cost for the electricity to charge the Volt is never mentioned so I looked up 
what I pay for electricity.  I pay approximately (it varies with amount used and the seasons) $1.16 per kwh. 16 
kwh x $1.16 per kwh = $18.56 to charge the battery.  $18.56 per charge divided by 25 miles = $0.74 per mile to 
operate the Volt using the battery.  Compare this to a similar size car with a gasoline engine that gets only 32 
mpg.  $3.19 per gallon divided by 32 mpg = $0.10 per mile. 
 
         The gasoline powered car costs about $20,000 while the Volt costs $46,000+…  So the American Govern-
ment wants loyal Americans not to do the math, but simply pay three times as much for a car, that costs more 
than seven times as much to run, and takes three times longer to drive across the country. 
  

NEWS FLASH—People for the Ethical Treatment of Animals (PETA) has taken things to the next level.  They have 
successfully petitioned Nabisco, (the cookie company)  to revamp the packaging of animal crackers.  The circus ani-
mals will no longer be shown in cages but rather will be displayed wild and free as in their natural habitat.  WAIT A 
MINUTE, these are cookies.  I supposed the next thing that PETA will claim is that biting the head of the lion, gorilla, 
or elephant is somehow inhumane.  R. M.  


